


WHAT’S HAPPENING 



What’s Happening 

On Monday 18th November the Lansdowne Road DART/Train Station will 
be closed between 5.30pm and 11pm

This is a trial exercise to assess mobility, safety, security and stadium 
access prior to the four UEFA EURO 2020 games next June

DART services will continue as scheduled

Match-goers and regular passengers will be required to disembark at 
either Grand Canal Dock DART Station or Sandymount DART Station 
during the closure



THE RATIONALE



The Rationale 

UEFA has made a recommendation to increase the size of the 
perimeter area in order to ensure there is no congestion in all areas 
around the Aviva Stadium

The change in the access systems allows the Match Operations 
team to avoid ticketless supporters accessing the inner perimeter of 
the stadium

This will create a safe environment and queuing system at the 
turnstiles
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Our Advice to Passengers 

Match-goers and regular users of Lansdowne Road DART Station should familiarise themselves 
with the temporary changes via www.euro2020.fai.ie and partner social media channels 

Lansdowne Road station users with restricted mobility not attending the match should contact 
Iarnród Éireann on access@irishrail.ie

Match-goers should use the official spectator maps to select the most appropriate route to take

Spectators are encouraged to arrive at the stadium early as turnstiles open at 18:15

On match day follow the advice from Gardaí, stewards and volunteers

Additional volunteers and directional signage will be in place on the night



THE UPDATED ROUTE MAPS








